WHITE OAK TOWNSHIP REGULAR BOARD MEETING
November 13, 2006
The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:32 p.m. on November 13, 2006. Roll call as follows:   Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Clerk Leela Vernon, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Trustee Diane Graf, Trustee Todd Baker, Deputy Clerk Patricia Grant, Zoning Administrator Kenneth Chamberlain and E. Pete Phelps.
Invocation was given by Trustee Graf.
A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the minutes of October 9, 2006. Motion Carried.
A motion was made by Trustee Baker to purchase a certificate of deposit from SSB Bank in the amount of $15,000. with an interest rate of 5.40% APV. Seconded by Trustee Graf. Motion carried. Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the treasurer's report as printed and placed on file. Motion carried.
We read the minutes of the last park committee meeting.
Kenneth Chamberlain gave his report. He stated that he is not charging residents of the township for copies when requested but is charging non​residents $1.00 per page.
We discussed the need for lights in the parking lot and the need for repairs to the parking lot. Supervisor Marshall said he would get some prices. Also, the carpet in the Town Hall needs to be replaced. Supervisor Marshall said he would check on that also. Mr. Marshall will also check on moving our mailbox into the driveway.
We discussed the need to put up a sign in the Township parking lot that there is no overnight parking allowed. We will talk to Eugene Smith.
We received a letter from Burnham & Flower regarding the liability limit on our insurance policy. We agreed to keep the limit at 2 Million for the time being..

Mr. Phelps brought in a letter from the Township lawyer regarding our Zoning Ordinance. We discussed the proposed changes to our ordinance. We may no longer have a member of the Township Board sit on the Board of Appeals. There needs to be 5 people representing various occupations within the community. Also, home occupations are allowed by law with restrictions as mentioned in letter. Notices for the hearing must adhere to both the old and new laws regarding timing.
Moved by Trustee Graf, Seconded by Trustee Baker to pay the bills as presented. Motion carried.
Supervisor Marshall declared the meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m. Respectfully Submitted,
Leela A. Vernon, Clerk
